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MEDIA RELEASE
Thursday, 9 July, 2020
Marion builds streets from plastic

Marion will this week become the first Council in Australia to trial a revolutionary new product that uses bumper bars, ice cream containers, and plastic bottles to build its streets. 

Developed in South Australia, the technology uses recycled hard plastics to make concrete, reducing the amount of waste going to landfill.

The plastic replaces the stone used in traditional concrete mix.

Mayor Kris Hanna said Council would begin trials of the innovative product this Friday. 

“Disposing of plastic responsibly is a challenge the whole world is facing,” Mayor Hanna said.

“This product has the potential to consume huge amounts of plastic waste and put it to good use. 

“The process could save time and provide greater value for ratepayers. We are constantly looking at new ways of reducing our impact on the environment.”

The trial will involve covering two driveways on Quick Rd.

Council staff will check the integrity of the work regularly over the next 12 months. 

According to the company that produces the product, which is called Toberite, it is quicker to install, stronger, and more environmentally sustainable than traditional concrete.

The process involves melting hardened plastic and injection moulding it into an artificial aggregate before adding it to the concrete mix. The aggregate can be recycled.  

Toberite has been developed by Adelaide-based Seels Technology. 

Founder of the family-run business Stephen Seeley said Toberite exceeded Australian standards.  

“We have developed Toberite over seven years. It has been tested rigorously at an independent facility,” Mr Seeley said.

“Covering four cubic metres of driveway will consume about 100kg of plastic. 

“We want to use as much of South Australia’s plastic waste as possible. The trial is a great opportunity to showcase our work.” 

Mr Seeley said the business had recently been granted patens for Europe, Australia, New Zealand, Russia, Japan, and India. 

Mayor Hanna said the product had the potential to be used on a variety of projects.

“We will look to use the product for other projects, including gutters, traffic islands and roundabouts.”

In 2018/19 the City of Marion used about two million plastic bags and 66,000 printer cartridges in its roads.

Contact: Craig Clarke Unit Manager Communications, 0434 600 637
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